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ITEM CH5
CHILDREN’S SERVICES SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
8 JULY 2008
ANNUAL SCRUTINY WORK PROGRAMME

JULY 2008 – JULY 2009

Introduction

This paper contains an overview of the proposed work programme for 2008/9 

Background 

On 2 June 2008 the Scrutiny Co-ordinating Group agreed the following process for the management of the scrutiny work programme: 
When a committee or individual has a proposal for a review/select committee they ask the Senior Policy Manager to complete a proposal form.  
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The proposal form is considered at the next meeting of that scrutiny committee(s).
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If the committee wishes to proceed with the review/select committee then they should have four named members who are willing to take part in the review. 
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If the committee agrees to proceed with the review then the proposal form is passed to the Scrutiny Co-ordinating Group to consider. 
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The Scrutiny Co-ordinating Group considers the proposals of all of the committees.  It considers both the strategic value of each review and the impact of undertaking a review on the overall work programme.  
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The co-ordinating group prioritises the work programme and reports back to the scrutiny committees. 
· New proposals will only be included in the formal work programme once they have been formally approved through the above process. 
The 2008/9 work programme 
The proposed work programme consists of ideas generated by members and officers both from within the Corporate Core and the directorates.  The proposed reviews are of strategic significance to the council and offer members the opportunity either to address an area of poor performance or to influence an area of key policy. 
Each idea was then assessed against the criteria outlined in the proposal form.  This includes an analysis of how the review relates to the council’s strategic priorities, its current performance in this area and whether it is an area where scrutiny can contribute to upstream policy development.   

The proposed reviews were discussed with the relevant directors or heads of service and their comments are included on the proposal form for members to consider.  ( Attached at Annex 1) 
Members are asked to consider the proposals relevant to their committee and decide which scrutiny activities they wish to undertake.  If each committee selects its first choice activity, this will ensure that each committee can complete some work, and that there is sufficient flexibility in the programme to allow members and officers to identify new areas of work during the course of the year. 

The Scrutiny Co-ordinating Group will then consider all of the proposals submitted from each committee and consider the resource implications of each proposal.  The core work programme for 2008/9 will then be agreed. 

There will be flexibility within the work programme to undertake new reviews which arise after July.  These should however be agreed through the newly process (see ‘background’)
RECOMMENDATION
Members are asked to consider the proposed work programme and identify their committee’s priorities. 

Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee
Proposed reviews. 

Members are asked to consider the attached proposal forms (see Annex 1) and agree the priority to which they give each review.  As one of the two proposed reviews is cross committee, it may be possible for both reviews to be completed.   
Ongoing working group 

The working group monitoring the implementation of the first year of the CYPP plan is due to conduct its final visit in September.  The group is likely to then report to the committee in October 2008.  This working group requires the support of an officer and takes approximately 10% of that officer’s time. 

The committee could consider in October if it wishes to continue with the working group, as it will by then have completed its planned work and achieved its objectives.  If the committee decide to continue to monitor the CYP plan through a working group, the committee could then agree the new aims of the group and make a proposal through the normal process.  

Proposed committee work 
In recognition of the importance of members’ views, thought has been given as to how to capture scrutiny ideas, which whilst important, may not be suitable for a review at this time.  Committee officers will keep a list of members’ ideas and regular consideration should be given by the committee as to how best to progress the ideas. 

The following items were identified by members but are not, at this time, deemed appropriate for a full review for the reasons outlined below.  Appropriate alternative action is recommended below: 
Sport in schools 
While there are ongoing concerns about childhood obesity, progress is being made to tackle this issue.  Physical activity in schools was specifically addressed in the ‘Healthy Schools’ review as it is part of achieving ‘healthy schools’ status. 
The committee should also note that the council is on target to meet its LAA 1 targets of increasing the number of schools with ‘healthy schools’ status from 30 in 2004/5 to 285 in 2008/9, and increasing the percentage of 5 – 16 year olds participating in a minimum of 2 hours of sports a week from 60 % to 85% by 2008/9. 

The Committee could consider continuing to review this issue by monitoring the LAA targets around childhood obesity and the continued implementation of the ‘healthy schools’ recommendations.  

Why are 95% of E.B.D pupils boys?

This is a topic which may be more appropriate for a Q & A session rather than a review. The committee could then decide how and if they wish to take the item forward. 
Workload and the recruitment of head teachers 

This issue was first raised two years ago.  The Planning, Preparation and Assessment Time (PPA ) review highlighted concerns around the workload of head teachers.  The PPA review made a number of recommendations to address the impact of PPA on head teachers.  The committee will evaluate the implementation of its recommendations in September 2008.   
The committee could hold a Q & A on the recruitment of head teachers,  if it wishes to be better informed on this issue. 

Monitoring of external agencies

Monitoring of the work of the Learning and Skills Council and the PCT is part of the ongoing work of the committee.  It is questionable whether there needs to be a review on the monitoring of external agencies; rather the committee could continue to hold Q & As with external agencies where necessary. If as a result of the Q & A, a specific issue is identified that warrants review then the committee could then consider the merits of that piece of work.  

Future work 

Members have voiced concern over the comments made in the JAR about the inadequacy of planning for 14 – 19 year old provision across Oxfordshire.   The JAR is scheduled for discussion at the September meeting of Children’s Services.  It may be appropriate to conduct a Q & A on this issue at this meeting.   Members may then decide that they wish to review this topic or form a working group to monitor the implementation of the directorate’s action plan. 
Members may wish to note that Syliva Richardson, Joint Interim Head of The Raising Achievement Service, suggested that the educational provision for 14 – 19 year olds in Oxfordshire would be a valuable review for scrutiny to undertake.   
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